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What a pleasure it is to work with like-minded 

missionaries. In May, Missionary Gregg Mann 

invited Russ to speak at his pastor’s conference 

in Guyana. They had a great meeting with the 

pastors and an uplifting service on Sunday. This 

is a unique work in that the church is close to 

the river, and the people come to church by 

boat (boat-taxi).


After concluding the pastor’s conference, Russ and Pastor Gregg drove closer to the Venezuelan border, 

to an Indigenous village of the Warao Tribe. These people speak 

Spanish as well as their Indian dialect. They understand very little 

English (the Guyanese language) so evangelism efforts with these 

people has been slower. Russ had the privilege of preaching to them 

in Spanish. Many people were saved, and on the last day Russ 

baptized 24 people. This is a new work in development for the glory 

of the Lord. 


Two weeks later following the Guyana conference, Russ left for Colombia and his next adventure 
- a new area for him. The hand of God was with him every moment…  
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Colombia

Exciting work with fellow missionary - Guyana

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Warao_people


The Watchful Eye of God!
I stood at the edge of the G...... River (name withheld) and observed the rising waters. It had taken three days to get 

to this point... a flight from Costa Rica to Colombia, two 4-hour bus trips, and two shorter trips by a taxi-pickup. This 

was new territory for me.

 Why had I made this trip? To   Read More scan QR code 

 God has blessed us with a unique opportunity to spend extra time (while on the field) 

with our daughter and three of our granddaughters. We enjoy walks, Friday night 

dinners, sleep overs and much more. They are enjoying school, learning Spanish, a new 

culture, and making many new friends. It is so much fun to hear them speak Spanish 

with their friends while playing. Our youngest granddaughter (4 yrs. old) comes home 

from school speaking only in Spanish.  She hasn’t lost her English, but she is certainly 

becoming comfortable in Spanish. 

Servants for Christ,
Russ and Lynn Turner
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Praises 

• Bibles and study materials given out to pastors

• 2 motorbikes bought for  Guahibo pastors

• 2 new churches in construction in remote 

villages of Guahibo reservation.

• Opening new church plant in village of 

Concepción, Costa Rica

• Estrella (daughter of indigenous pastor, Juan) 

received eye surgery in one eye and has some 

sight.

Prayer Requests 

• Complete healing of Estrella’s eye 

• Estrella’s second eye surgery 

• Many souls saved in Concepción 

• Continued Indigenous works

Lynn’s Corner

Thank You  

People are hearing about the Lord for the first time, and many have received Him as Savior. You, our partners, 
share that reward and can rejoice with us. 


